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    OCTOBER  PEACEMAKING   

Word of the month emails go out each Wednesday with a different explanation for 
the month's word. If you would like to discuss the explanation, 

please contact Ed Keelen or Pastor Jana. 

Worship Link: https://zoom.us/j/743754044?
pwd=bWlHWWJWOFR4UG1zQkZuRVRIaE41dz09 

Meeting ID: 743 754 044Password: 072863 
 

Join us for Adult Sunday School every Sunday! 
Zoom Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/508111743 

Passcode: 095858 
 

9:30 am - Roads to Faith - Session room - in person or zoom 
9:45 am - Fellowship Class - Fellowship Classroom - in-person 

9:45 am - Children & Youth Sunday School 

OCTOBER AT A GLANCE 

Mondays - 7:30 pm NANA 
Tuesdays - 9:30 am Staff Meeting 
          7:30 pm NANA 
Wednesdays - 5:45 pm NAMI in pavilion 
      7:30 pm NANA 
Fridays - 6:45 am Lanterns 
Sundays -  9:30 am & 9:45 am Sunday School - for all 
       11:00 am Worship Service 
         3:30 - 5:30 pm Love Revolution 
         5:00 pm - Youth 
         6:00 pm - Chin Church 

Oct. 13 - 10 am - Tracey Wilkes - Youth Room 
                6:30 pm - Hannah Circle - Session Room/Pavilion 
Oct. 15 - Scouts - FH, Kitchen, Youth Room Pavilion, Field 
Oct. 16 - Youth  - Clinton Sease Farm 
Oct. 17 - 12:00 - Ladies Luncheon - Olive Garden, Harbison 
     5:00 pm -  Session Meeting - Zoom 
Oct. 18 - 10:30 am - The Adventures - Fellowship Hall 
Oct. 20 - 9:00 am - The Chosen - Fellowship Hall 
Oct. 23 - 6:00 pm - Koinonia Dinner - Fellowship Hall 

OCTOBER 



Every Sunday from 3:30 - 5:30 pm The Love Revolution is 
proving to be a blessing to our community. Food, love and 

hope are being provided weekly to those in need around us. 
This event is open to everyone. 

Bring a dish or a smile to share God’s love. 
Community partners in this effort are: 
Ashland United Methodist Church the 

first Sunday of the month 
Liberty Church the second Sunday of the month 

The love Revolution 

Help us Bless our community! Donations for the clothing 
closet are always welcome! Drop off clothing items in the 
black baskets in the narthex/lobby or bring by the church 

office during office hours. 

Please do not trash your wire hangers, bring them to the 
Clothing Closet, we can use them!!! 

Clothing Closet 

SOPC Blessing Box 
Non-perishable food donations for the Blessing 
Box can be placed inside the box at any time. If 
you place items, please be sure they are securely 
wrapped as ants get into the food. If the box is 
full, please bring your items to the office. 

Community Updates 

ITEMS NEEDED FOR OUR CUBAN FRIENDS 
Clothes and shoes: Shoes (sizes #38 - #43 – US sizes 7 – 12), under-
pants (men’s and women’s), Stockings, bras for adults (sizes M, L, XL). 
NOTE: We want these things for the elderly folks of our breakfast pro-
ject. Also, the shoes don’t have to be new. I don't want you to spend 
money but perhaps you have shoes from yourselves that you no longer 
use or maybe some could be donated. Important: at least 2 rechargea-
ble lamps (for power failures), 2 microphones, 3 used computers batter-
ies (AA, AAA) Sewing Supplies: fabrics, thread (all colors), whatever 
you can bring sewing needles Christmas: ornaments for Christmas tree 
in sanctuary (We already have lights). (We would like to set up a nativity 
scene in the church for Christmas. Do you think that will be very expen-
sive?) Young people: flash drives. Please have items to church no later 
than November 1. 

Cuba Update 



ReShape Update 

Worship Ministry 

a. We are continuing to regularly include a wider diversity of music both in congregational songs 
and in music performed. This diversity includes an emphasis on incorporating contemporary se-
lections regularly in worship.                                                          

b. b. Rally Day worship and our post worship gathering included Liberty Church musicians and their 
music, which is all in contemporary form and instrumentation.                                          

c. c. Outreach to bring in guest musicians and musical groups has been constrained by three 
things; i. COVID, II. Lack of budget funding, III. Lack of interest on the part of groups we have 
reached out to.   

d. We continue to be significantly challenged and limited by streaming/licensing restrictions on the 
music we can use in worship. 

Contact Hal Bowman if you have any questions. 

SOPC Updates 

KOINONIA started Wed, Oct 12 

KOINONIA Returns!  After a three year hiatus due to COVID, Koinonia returns.  We are trying 
something different this year, as we are planning two Koinonias on a Wednesday evening and two 
Koinonias on a Sunday evening!   
The Koinonia dates and programs are as follows:   
Sunday, Oct. 23 - Pending                                          
Wednesday, Nov. 9 - Family Promise                                    
Sunday, Nov. 20 – SOPC Endowment Program -Texas Presbyterian Foundation     

 Please mark your calendars!  We want to see you there!     

 Dear Rev. Jana & helpers, (youth) 
I will never be able to thank you all enough for the work you did in 
our garden at PCSC.  I’ve wanted to get this done all year and you 
all did it!!  So another BIG THANK YOU for your energy and help. 
With happy memories and God ‘s Love to you all. 

Nancy Humphreys, Resident PCSC 

Dear SOPC—We have so much to thank you for.  We so appreciate all of the school supplies that 
you brought for our students. The supplies not only help our students but help the teachers so they 
don’t spend their money trying to provide for their kids.  We would also like to thank Robert and his 
“snack crew” for putting together and delivering the snack packs every week!!!  They do a fabulous 
job.  We appreciate all of the pull tabs that are left for Robert to bring to us. Ronald McDonald House 
really appreciates these tabs!!! Finally, our teachers thank you for all of the classroom treasurers 
that they got from your pre-school. They really help our new teachers build up their classroom librar-
ies and give them a few extra things they did not have before.  Again, thank you for always thinking 
of our students and staff. We are so appreciative of everything that you always do for us.   
     Sincerely, Michele Lyerly, on behalf of Seven Oaks Elementary. 

The October Ladies luncheon will be Octo-
ber 17th at Olive Garden, Harbison, 
noon.  Hope to see you there.  Please noti-
fy Margaret Royals 803-957-0430 or  
mroyals052@gmail.com 

mailto:mroyals052@gmail.com


Youth working in Presbyterian 

Communities gardens. 



Breast Cancer Awareness 

Pine Grove AME Church is celebrating 150 years with a 2022 Breast Cancer Walk 
and fundraiser:  Register: http:give.phmf.org/goto/pacesetters2022 
for questions: Pamela Beasley 803 348 8517. 
 
Walk with us on Oct. 22 at Harbison Lake, 8;30 am. 
Join us for Pink Sunday Services on Oct. 23 
Support the bake sale and the Sons of Allen fish fry - Oct. 8 - 10 am - 2 pm 
In support of the PRISMA Health Midlands Foundation Walk for Life Campaign 

Family Promise - Alex English Celebrity Golf Tournament 
Cobblestone Park Golf Club 

1298 University Parkway 
Blythewood, SC 29016 

 
Monday, November 14, 2022 

 

Get your foursome together and let’s golf!!!! 
Register with the link below 

 
Home - Alex English Celebrity Golf Tournament (eventcaddy.com)  

Community Updates 

MORE Justice SAVE THE DATES!!!! 

Community Problems Assembly 
Monday, October 17 @ 6:30 pm 
 
Monday, March 13, 2023 
Monday, March 27, 2023 
May 8, 2023 

https://app.eventcaddy.com/events/alex-english-celebrity-golf-tournament


 Contact information for  
Pastor Jana Light Creighton:  
803 530 4866  
Email: jana@sopc.net 
 
For church business call: 
803-772-1761 
or email: sopc@sopc.net 
 
Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday - 10 am - 2 
pm 

If you have information to be included in the weekly bulletin or 
newsletter, please have your information to the church office 
(sopc@sopc.net) no later than 10:00 am Tuesday the week of 
publication. Thank you!  

If you use the church facilities for any reason please remember 
to turn off lights, turn the air off, make sure no water is running 
(toilets or sinks) and lock the doors. Please also let Karl know 
when you leave by calling or texting 803-237-4519 so we can 
keep the facilities clean and sanitized. Thank you!  

Ways to Give to Seven Oaks 

To give via text: 

Step 1 Step 2 Step 3 

Enter 732-56 
After to: 

Type Sevenoaks as 
your message and hit 
send 

Enter 732-56 
After to: 

To Give via mail: 

530 St. Andrews Rd. 
Columbia, SC 29210 

To give via our website: 

go to sopc.net Click on "Give" at the top 
right. A window will open that 
will guide you through the 
process. 

Step 1 Step 2 

Annual Holiday Market!!! 
Music, Door Prizes, Christmas Shopping 
Wednesday, November 9, 11 am—3 pm 

Presbyterian Communities campus: 
700 Davega Drive, Lexington 29073 

Mark your calendars!!! 


